U.S. Department of Justice

Department Review Committee
Suite 11050

1425 New York Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20530-0001

Telephone: (202) 514-3642

FEB 25 2014
Thomas R. Julin, Esq.
Hunton & Williams LLP
1111 Brickell Avenue Re: MDRA No. 2014-01548
Suite 2500 MDR No. FBI 2013-03597
Miami, FL 33131 SVR:BAC

Dear Mr. Julin:

This is to advise you that your mandatory declassification review (MDR) appeal was
received by the Office of Information Policy (OIP) on January 31, 2014. You requested records
maintained by the Federal Burcau of Investigation concerning the 107th Congress' Joint Inquiry
into Intelligence Community Activities before and after the Terrorist Attacks of September 11,
2011.

The Department Review Committee (DRC) has the responsibility of adjudicating such
appeals. OIP provides administrative support and advises the DRC on MDR appeals. Your
MDR appeal has been assigned number MDRA 2014-01548. Please mention this number in any
future correspondence to OIP regarding your appeal.

Because of the need for careful review of your appeal by the Federal Bureau of
Investigation, the DRC staff, and the DRC itself, we anticipate that more than sixty days will be
needed to reach a final determination in this case. We regret the necessity of this delay and
appreciate your patience.

Sincerely,
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Mark A. Bradley
DRC Chairman

cc: Federal Bureau of Investigation



